Attorney Harold Edwards read a petition from his client, C. N. Pickell who operates a business on corner of Rosemary and Henderson Street, requesting that a space be marked off on Henderson Street in front of his property or that the parking be moved to the West side of the street so that he can have access to his building. Alderman Strowd moved that this be added to the agenda for study, seconded by Alderman Putnam, and passed.

On a motion by Alderman Davis, seconded by Alderman Putnam and unanimous consent the meeting was adjourned at 9:50 P.M., g'clock.

Clin K. Conwell

Town Clerk

January 14, 1957

MINUTES

A Combined Meeting of Aldermen and Planning Board was held January 25, 1957, at 7:30 P.M., o'clock in the Town Hall with the following present: Mayor Cornwell; Aldermen Davis, Wager, Robinson, Putham, Hornaday, Strowd; Town Manager Rose. Planning Board members were: Messrs. Umstead, Potter, Conner, Peace, Womble, Lowe and Chapin, also Phil Green, Attorney, and Robert Longabaugh, Assistant.

The following matters were discussed:

Building Codes - Enforcement.
Subdivision ordinance recorded in Register of Deeds office.
Procedure on enforcement of zoning ordinances.
Changes in Zoning requirements for multiple family dwelling.
Suburban Commercial Developments.

No action was

Mayor

Acting Clerk